
 

 

 

 

19 April 2023                                                                                 Our Ref: 197001 

Growth Team 

Wollondilly Shire Council  

growth@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au  

 

RE: Draft Planning Proposal – Brooks Point Road, Appin 

Thank you for notifying Sydney Water of the planning proposal listed above which seeks to rezone 

land at 10, 14, 20, 30, 50 and 70 Brooks Point Road, Appin from RU2 Rural Landscape to R2 Low 

Density Residential and C2 Environmental Conservation. The planning proposal also proposes 

changes to the: 

• Lot Size Map from 40ha to a range between 250m2 and 450m2 in the proposed R2 Low 

Density Zone and 40ha in the C2 Environmental Conservation Zone, with our understanding 

that this will facilitate some 250 lots.  

• Height of Buildings Map to include a maximum building height of 9m to facilitate two storey 

residential development 

• Additional Permitted Uses Map to include additional permitted uses associated with a 

reticulated sewer and stormwater system  

We have reviewed the application based on the information supplied and provide the following 

comments for your information to assist in planning the servicing needs of the proposed development 

Growth servicing  

• Sydney Water supports government-backed growth initiatives within our area of operations 

and endeavours to provide services in a timely and prudent manner that delivers cost 

effective water and wastewater infrastructure whilst not impacting our current customer base 

economically, environmentally, or unduly impacting current service levels.  

• In order to fully support all growth and developments and to fully assess proposed 

developments, we require the anticipated ultimate and annual growth data for this 

development as noted in the attached appendix, be fully populated and returned to Sydney 

Water.  

• Sydney Water acknowledges that timescales and final growth numbers may alter however, to 

provide robust servicing advice and to investigate the potential for staged servicing to meet 

timescales, we require a realistic indication of demand and timescales. Failure to provide this 

may result in Sydney Water being unable to formulate proper planning requirements or 

servicing timescales.  

• The growth data form should be completed and be provided within 4 weeks of this 

letter to us and via the feasibility case under 197001. 

Servicing position 

Sydney water provides the following advice for this referral in conjunction with the feasibility 

application received by Sydney Water under case number 197001. We note that further work may be 

required following the final breakdown of housing numbers and we strongly advocate that the 

proponent continues to liaise with Sydney Water to detail their plans and we note that further cases 

may be required.  

Water Servicing 
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